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	The Centre Township Board of Supervisors held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, February 6, 2018 at the township municipal building located on Cold Storage Road.  Chairman Gene Sheibley called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Also present were Supervisor Colin Reynolds and Supervisor Ricky Burkholder, Jr.  A list of visitors is on file at the township office.  Upon a Sheibley/Reynolds motion, the Board unanimously voted to approve the 12/28/17 minutes as provided for review prior to the meeting.  Also, upon a Sheibley/Burkholder motion, the board unanimously voted to approve the 1/2/18 minutes as provided for review prior to the meeting.  

	Upon a Reynolds/Sheibley motion, the Board unanimously voted to remove Keith Thebes as a township auditor.  We currently have two auditors. 

	The Secretary informed the Board that we had not received any pumping slips for the month of January, 2018.

	The Secretary informed the Board of a Grant Program that is being offered by the DCNR Recreation & Conservation.  If the township is interested in applying the deadline is April 11, 2018.

	The Secretary reminded the Board of the Perry County Association of Township Officials Convention to be held on February 24, 2018 at the Greenwood Elementary.  

	The Secretary received a notice the Perry County Conservation about electronic recycling to be held on June 9, 2018 at the Newport Fairgrounds.  If the Township would like to participate it would be $225 and we would have to respond by April 30, 2018.

	The Secretary informed the Board that she had met with a Verizon representative about internet, wireless and phone service for the township.  The price that was given for everything would be approximately $125 per month.  We are currently paying approximately $210 per month with CenturyLink.  We have a contract with CenturyLink until September 2018.  The price to terminate the contract is $200.  Upon a Burkholder/Reynolds motion, the Board unanimously voted to pay the termination fee and sign on with Verizon.  The Secretary will contact Verizon to schedule installation.

	There were several visitors present and were asking questions about various issues pertaining to past practices.  One of the visitors placed a tape recorder at the supervisor’s table and recorded the entire meeting.  Chairman Sheibley stated that an executive session will take place after all public business is finished at our next reorganization meeting in 2019.  There has been quite a bit of complaining from certain individuals about how the Roadmaster has been taking care of the roads during a snow storm.  Chairman Sheibley stated that the roads have not been taken care of any differently than they have in the past.  He also stated that he witnessed someone in a red truck plowing the cinders off of some of the roads after the township put them down.  The snow plow drivers are out doing their jobs as much as required.  Chairman Sheibley also stated that the township will not go out to push cinders off the roads and then go back out in an hour or two and re-cinder and salt the roads.  If this process is done at every storm, we would be paying a lot more in expense. 

	A resident asked if we could look into having our minutes on a website.  Supervisor Reynolds stated that they have checked with PSATS and they can create a website for the township for a fee of $200.  We are looking into this and will revisit next month.

	A resident asked when the township is going to be getting a “Township Logo” for the little truck.  The Board stated that they will look into getting 1” letters and placing it on the truck.

	Resident Tim Karchnak offered to volunteer to help with any services we need if we are ever interested.

	Upon a Sheibley/Burkholder motion, the Board unanimously voted to approve payment of all other bills as presented. 

	At 8:25 p.m., Chairman Sheibley called an executive session. 

	At 9:30 p.m. the supervisors came out of an executive session.

	Supervisor Burkholder informed the Board that he had spoken to someone from the Bloomfield Borough about putting a bridge weight sign in Centre Township on Barnett Street.  The Supervisors will go out and look at the site to see exactly where they will be putting it.

	With all business resolved and upon a Sheibley/Thebes motion, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 9:40 p.m.

								Respectfully submitted,



								Nanette Dusharm											Secretary/Treasurer				

